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EVMTFC (East Valley Model T Ford Club) 
Website:   evmtfc.com Be sure to check our website often for new and updated information. 

Officers/Contact Information: 

Sandy Hart, President/ (Board Member) deeresanta@cni.net  360 431-1808 

Tom Hoverson, Vice President/Membership (Board Member) tom1757@aol.com                

602 292-3921  

Janine Rohde, Secretary (Board Member); 262-945-9222  

Dave Veres, Treasurer (Board Member); 480 480-415-3235.  davidveres@aol.com 

Ken Henry, Immediate Past President; 480-266-4688.  ken_cher@cox.net 

Other Assignments: 

Jan Peterson, Health & Welfare/Smiley Person; 480 969-0695.  

Tom Hoverson, Tour Chairman; 602 292-3921, tom1757@aol.com 

Cher & Ken Henry, Newsletter Editor; 480-266-4688.  ken_cher@cox.net 

Jeff Henry, Web Master; (480) 888-6349.   jhenry123_321@yahoo.com 

Jan Peterson and Cher Henry; birthday cards 

Membership Dues:  Dues are $20 per year and include all family members.  Please make payment by check 

payable to East Valley Model T Ford Club.  Submit application in person at any member meeting or mail it to:  

David Veres, Treasurer, EVMTFC, PO Box 24502, Tempe AZ  85285. 

Applications for membership in the EVMTFC may be printed from the website at evmtfc.com or obtained from 

any current member or from the Vice President/Membership Chairman. 

Newsletters:  We e-mail our monthly newsletter, Runningboard News, which also can be viewed on our 

website.  All articles, photos and information for the upcoming newsletter is due to the Editor by the 26th of the 

month. 

Members Cars (Our T’s): 

Jeff Henry can take a photo of your T... contact Jeff if you are interested. 

Jeff can put a photo of your T on our website.  Send him a photo of your T. 

MTFCA (Model T Ford Club of America):  The EVMTFC is affiliated with, and is a chapter of, the MTFCA, 

a national and international organization.  Membership is strongly encouraged.  As a chapter of the MTFCA, at 

least 50% of our members must be members of the national club to keep our free liability insurance.  Our club is 

doing very well in this regard, as almost all of our members belong to the national club. 

Membership in the MTFCA includes all the privileges of the Club, including six issues of the Vintage Ford and 

one voting ballot per member-family for election of the Club’s Board of Directors.  Annual dues are $40.  

Lifetime Memberships are available.  Payment may be made by check, credit card or PayPal. 

Are your MTFCA dues paid up?  If your MTFCA member number is not listed on the roster, please call the 

President or the Treasurer with the number.  The number is shown on your mailing label when you receive your 

Vintage Ford magazine. 

 

The Model T Ford Club of America and Model T Museum 
309 N. 8th St. Richmond, Indiana 47374 
Phone:  765-855-5248    Fax:  765-855-3428    

E-mail:  admin@mtfca.com 

Website:  www.mtfca.com 
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President’s Message 

 
  I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year 2023. 

 

We have had a very active 2022.  We had many ice cream socials; our Ladies Tea and Gentlemen’s brats were 

well attended. Then we had lost Dutchman parade, poker run and lunch.  We enjoyed picnics, breakfast’s, 

meetings, veteran’s day parade which we won plaque for best motorized vehicle, car shows and to end the year 

a great Christmas party.  Thank you to Kathy McAlpin for helping with the shopping.  Joe and Bernice and 

Dave and Kathy for helping decorate and hand out gifts. I am very pleased to report that we raised $2466 for the 

Genesis Project.  Good job everyone! 

 

I am honored that I was selected to be the recipient of the Bob Wilder award. I would like to thank everyone 

that made this possible for me. I have enjoyed being a part of our club and doing what I can to make it 

enjoyable for others. 

 

Congratulations Tom Hoverson as Vice President and Dave Veres as Treasurer for being re-elected to an 

additional 2-year term. We appreciate your willingness to serve. 

 

Looking forward to 2023 and some new adventures. Our calendar for January and February is filling up with 

some special activities.  Hope to see you at one of our activities. 

 

 

 
 

 

REMINDER..DUES ARE Still Just $20 
Contact Treasurer Dave Veres at 480-480-415-3235.  davidveres@aol.com 
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December Meeting Minutes Submitted by: Janine Rohde 

The annual Christmas party Meeting was called to order Sandy Hart at 7:00 p.m. at the Christmas party dinner. 

Mi Amigos 12264 S Mesa, Gilbert. There were about 35-40 members and guests in attendance. 

A wonderful invocation was given by Larry Hart before the dinner. 

John and Jan Peterson: 

Sent a Merry Christmas greeting saying that they miss seeing everyone. Jan is struggling with her health. 

Reading of the minutes: The minutes from the November meeting were approved as published.  

Nominations for Vice President: Tom Hoverson was nominated & seconded. A vote was taken, and he was 

voted in. 

Nominations for Treasurer: Dave Veres was nominated and seconded. A vote was taken and he was voted in. 

Bob Wildman Award-Ken Henry: Sandy Hart received the Bob Wildman award for the work she has done for the 

club. She’s worked very hard to make the club so active and fun! A great big Thank You Sandy from all of us, an 

award that was long overdue! 

Awards: 

Tom Hoverson received an award for his Many years of service to the club. He was Vice president from 2014-

2018 and 2019-2022. Thank you, Tom! 

Dave Veres received an award for his service to the club for 16 years (so far!) of service as treasurer form 2006-

present. Thank you, Dave! 

Genesis Project: The membership decided to make a monetary donation to the Genesis Project. It’s a local food 

bank that serves the hungry and homeless. 

Door Prizes: 

A plethora of door prizes were handed out to the membership! A big thank you to Kathy McAlpin and Sandy 

Hart for purchasing and wrapping the door prizes! 

Special Presentation: 

Bill Allen and Dave Veres have been trading a toy truck back and forth for years. It’s back in the hands of Dave 

Veres when it arrived by mail and was again making its home in Arizona for the winter! 

Adjourn: 

The meeting was Adjourned, and we all enjoyed desert and treats! 
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Monthly General meetings resume, at 640 N Mesa Dr. Mesa AZ, 7 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Up and Coming Events 

Jan. – 1 Happy New year 
 
Jan. – 8 Ice Cream TBD 
 
Jan. – 11 General Meeting 
 
Feb. – 25 First Annual Roundup at      

The Tin Lizzie Ranch 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

January, February Birthdays 

Jan. 2 - Bill Arnold 
Jan. 5 - Doyle Gains 
Jan. 28 - Jan Henry 
 
Feb. 1 - Christian Wells 
Feb. 12 - Ken Henry 
Feb. 14 - Samuel Guthrie 
Feb. 15 - John Peterson 
Feb. 15 – Lynn Graton 
Feb. 17 – Dick Edmundson 
Feb. 17 – Cheryl Hartzler 
Feb. 21 – Dianne Nissle 
 
 

Happy Birthday everyone! 

If your birthday is this month and you 

don’t see your name. let Jan Peterson 

or Cheryl Henry know. You will get a 

beautiful handmade card on your 
Birthday! 
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Ice Cream at Freddy’ Frozen Custard 
 

 
 

 

The first Sunday of every 

month East Valley Model T 

Club meets somewhere for 

ice cream. Freddy’s Frozen 

Custard is always a good 

choice. It was a cool day, 

Dave McAlpin was the only 

member to bring an old car. 

 

Thank you, Dave what a cool 

Model A! 
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This year’s EVMTFC Christmas party was held at Mi Amigos Restaurant. We had a great 

turnout, and the food was very good as usual. 

 

 

 
 

 

Sandy Hart was awarded the “Bob Wildman” Award for her continuous contributions to the EVMTFC.  
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Dave Veres receives award for Outstanding Treasurer for 2021 and 2022. Dave was also nominated and voted 

to remain as Treasurer for the next two years. 

 

Congratulations Dave! 
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Tom Hoverson receives award for outstanding Vice President for years 2021 and 2022. Tom, was also 

nominated to be Vice President for the next two years. Congratulations Tom! 
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And then there is this yellow car! Dave Veres and Bill Alen have been trading this yellow car back and forth for 

years, Dave, just weeks before the Christmas Party mailed it to Bill in New Hampshire. Well, somehow Bill 

was able to get it to Sandy to present to Dave as a surprise for this year’s Christmas Party. I know he never 

expected it back so soon! What fun! 
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EVMTFC Charity for 2022 

 

Each year the East Valley Model T Ford Club selects a charity for a donation. This year’s charity selected was 

the Genesis Project located in Apache Junction AZ The Genesis Project is a 501©3 faith based nonprofit soup 

kitchen. Their mission is to feed, clothe and hydrate the hungry and homeless. The club members donated  

$ 2,466. The cash donations were converted to a check and presented to Trinity Cole of the Genesis Project on 

12/19/2022. Thank, you Dave and Becky for delivering this donation before Christmas. 
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Model T Ride-Along 

 

A few days after the EVMTFC participation in the Mesa Veterans Day Parade, we received an 

email from someone requesting a ride in a Model T. A young man named Dillon, blind since 

birth, was at the parade and heard the distinct sound of our Model Ts. He asked his friend if it 

would be possible to ever ride in a Model T. His friend Janet looked us up on our web site and 

sent an email request, asking if it would be possible for someone to give Dillon a ride. We 

responded to the email and set a time to visit Dillon. Dillon is an amazing young man. He has 

been in love with Model Ts for a long time. He researches Model Ts, by listing to YouTube 

videos. He knew everything from the size of the engine to the size of the tires, buzz coils, hand 

throttle and spark advance. As I walked him around my 1915 Model T, he recognized 

everything from the magneto headlights to the side coach lights and the spare tire. After 

listening to the buzz coils, we started the Model T and gave him and his friend Janet a ride. 

What an uplifting experience it was for Jeff and me. We enjoyed it as much as Dillon! 

 

Ken Henry 
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This was a Fun day! 
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The East Valley Model T Ford Club (EVMTFC) routinely receives emails via our web site. If you are new to 

club or our web site or haven’t been on the web site for a while this is for you. You can get on the web site by 

simply typing EVMTFC into your browser. Our page will open. From there you can use the following links to 

view: 

 

• Upcoming events- This will include the event time and place. If you tap on the event, it will show a map 

of the location. You can view past events on our Facebook page. You can use the Facebook icon on our 

page to get to Facebook. 

• Join our club (EVMTFC)- This will lead you to an application with instructions to join. 

• About- Tells you everything about what our club and our values. 

• Newsletters- This link will allow you to review past Newsletters. 

• Our Cars- Here you can see pictures of some of our club members cars. 

• Contact- Use this link to contact a club a club member or send us an email. 

• Awards- Here you will see the special awards our club members have received. 

• Videos- We have included a few short videos of club activities for your enjoyment 

The club routinely receives email from all over the US and countries outside the US with comments and 

questions. We will respond to all. 

 

Thank You Jeff Henry for developing this unique web site! 
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Need a little hand with your T? 
Contact President Sandy and she’ll get you scheduled for a 

“CLINIC” 
deeresanta@cni.net  360 431 1808 

 
It’s what we do 
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Model T Ford Club of America Calendar 
January 2023 

SAT21 
January 21, 2023 

Winter Clinic 

McPherson College McPherson, KS 
March 2023 

FRI24 
March 24, 2023 - March 25, 2023 

58th MTFCA Annual Meeting 

Staybridge Suites Las Vegas 5735 Dean Martin Drive, Las Vegas 
June 2023 

SAT3 
June 3, 2023 

5th Annual Pre-War Ford Swap meet 

Adams County Historical Society Museum 9601 Henderson Road, Brighton, CO 
SAT3 
June 3, 2023 

Homecoming at the Model T Museum 

Model T Museum 309 N 8th Street, Richmond, IN 
SUN18 
June 18, 2023 - June 23, 2023 

“Experience the Flint Hills” MTFCA 2023 National Tour 

Hilton Garden Inn 410 South 3rd Street, Manhattan, KS 
June 2024 

SUN16 
June 16, 2024 - June 19, 2024 

MTFCA 2024 National Tour: Palm and Pine Trees National Tour 

San Diego, CA San Diego, CA 
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Are you a member of MTFCA? If not, you are missing out on many benefits! 

Adult Membership includes: 

• One year (6 issues) of The Vintage Ford magazine which has information on all aspects of the 

hobby including: resources for Model T parts; repair and maintenance information; lists of 

tours, swap meets, and events; plus many pictures and articles for and about Model T 

enthusiasts; 

• FREE admission to the Model T Museum, the Vintage Ford Agency Building, and the Bruce 

McCalley Memorial Library and Research Center; 

• FREE (non-commercial) online and classified ads in magazine and on our Forum; 

• Events and Tours: Join your fellow club members and relive the days of the Model T at 

national, regional, and local events and tours; 

• Voting Privileges: Members (aged 18 and over) elect our Board of Directors each year; 

• Time Travelers Perks: Your MTFCA membership card can be used at 300+ Time Travelers 

affiliated museums and sites for discounts and benefits. 

NOTE: Ownership of a Model T Ford is not required. 

Annual dues are $50.00 for U.S. members. Membership includes all the privileges of the Club for 
members, their spouses, and their children under the age of eighteen. One ballot for election of 
National Directors is issued per member-family. 

. 
 
 
To join go to MTFCA.com and click on Join or Renew. You will not be disappointed! 
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Need a little hand with your T? 
Contact President Sandy and she’ll get you scheduled for a 

“CLINIC” 
deeresanta@cni.net  360 431 1808 

 
It’s what we do 
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For Sale 

 

  
 

 

 

Runningboard News                            December 2022                                           Page 18   

For Sale 1924 Tudor 

 

This is a very nice 

unrestored Model T  

 

New old stock ring and 

pinion set 

 

New fresh babbit and new 

interior 

 

Always garage kept 

 

Call John Peterson @ 

480 756-4311 

Asking $8,500 
 



 

 

For Sale 
1926 Model T Roadster 
Acquired in1964; Sort of a 58-year project 
               Overhauled engine with new babbitt and professional machine shop line boring 
               Rebuilt Transmission at same time with Kevlar Bands 
               Magneto works GREAT; pick up 5 mph compared to battery 
               Frame Off restoration; frame bead blasted then powder coated 
               New wood spoke wheels (Amish); now finished in stained wood; tires look new 
               Light Brown new Canvas top with roll up rear window 
               All paperwork on overhaul 
               Electric Solenoid on gas line just ahead of Carb energized by ignition switch 
               New Switch/Key/Light Control Assembly (I waited a year for Lang’s to get it in stock 
               Radiator Overflow system……no boil overs 
               Rebuilt Starter 
               New exhaust manifold 
               New door latches (Christmas of ’10) 
               6-volt ALTERNATOR 
               Brake Lights 
               EC electronic coil tester 

 

Contact Roger Bieberdorf 602 757-6169 Asking $7,850 

 

 
 

Runningboard News                            December 2022                                           Page 19   



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Runningboard News                             December 2022                                           Page 20  



 

 

 

 

 

For Sale 

 

All items located in Chandler, Az 

 

 1) A really nice set of four 21" Model T wood wheels mounted with serviceable Goodyear whitewall 
tires. Includes spare rim with mounted used B.F. Goodrich blackwall tire.  $700 for all. 

 2) Like new set of four 4.40-4.50x21" B.F. Goodrich Silvertown blackwalls. It looks like they were 
mounted, but never saw the road. MACS Auto Parts has them for $206.77 ea. with four of them 
coming to $999.86 including tax and shipping. You can get these tires for $125 ea.  

3) I have three Model T wire wheels with one front hub and one rear hub. They haven't been primed 
or painted so there will be no surprises later on. $350 for everything. 

Contact Dale Guenther at dcguenther1@cox.net or 480-356-0733 for photos or info. 

 

 

 

 

 

Need new wood in your Wheels? 

Contact Dave Seiler, 714 501 7080, He is in Brea, California. 

$125 each. He does really nice work! 

 

 

Get all your Model T and Model A Parts at 
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